Load Profiling Working Group Sub-Team 

Usage Month Minutes

June 11, 2002

Attendees:

Alan  Graves, AEP


Theresa Debose, Reliant

Sid Bank, ONCOR


Krista Keeler, TNMP

Adrian Marquez, ERCOT


Avis Bonner, Reliant

Ernie Podraza, Reliant CR


Terri Bates, ONCOR

John West, ONCOR


Kedra Baltrip, TXU Trading

Jim Spurlock, ONCOR


Ron Hernandez, ERCOT

Darryl Campbell, ONCOR

The teleconference call kicked off at 1:00 p.m. on June 11, 2002 and ended at 2:00 p.m.

John Taylor started the call with a question in regard to the action item from last weeks meeting.  Reliant was the only TDSP that had started anything and was not to a point to report on the results.  The majority of the discussions were around two proposals; however, the Team was asked for the following:

· to perform analyses on the scenarios and include ONCOR’s proposal, 

· report on their analyses and the information used from the database, 

· determine the scenario they liked, 

· think about and come up with rules associated with the scenario, 

· and E-mail opinions on the minimum number of days to be used before using the default profile.

Everyone agreed to try to do something in regard to the evaluations.

There was much discussion on the scenarios with concentration on ERCOT’s  and ONCOR’s proposals.  The discussion, also, included demand criteria.  Should we use the maximum demand or attempt to come up with an average.  Alan Graves and John Taylor favored maximum demand and ONCOR had no preference.   Ernie had concerns whether ERCOT’s proposal would yield twelve (12) monthly usage’s and John Taylor’s concern was with ONCOR’s proposal possibly skewing the results.  Kedra felt that results are skewed anyway with regard to usage month.  

Theresa reiterated her concern with applying the default profiles and explained what Reliant had done with regard to evaluating the scenarios that had been proposed.  She was about fifty (50) percent complete with the analyses.  That brought in the discussion of how many days should be sufficient to warrant using  the meter reading data instead of letting the default profile to be used when gaps are present.  Alan recommended 16 days and Kedra recommended 20 days.   The subcommittee was asked to E-mail their opinions in over the next week.

Adrian brought up the idea of a possible face to face meeting.  Everyone was agreeable to a face to face if necessary and that we should have a teleconference line if needed by anyone.  We will decide on the face to face meeting possibility in our next teleconference call.  

John Taylor closed the meeting asking all participants the following:

· to come up with some rules to be applied for “Usage Month” calculations, 

· express an opinion on the number of usage days to use before going to a default profile,

·  and analyze the scenarios so that we can agree to one scenario to build on in our next teleconference call.

The next scheduled conference call is next Tuesday, June 18, 2002.

